Minutes of Brook Parish Council Meeting held in the Village Hall

on Thursday, 21st February 2008

Present
Tony Alcock in the Chair


Jackie Mortiboy



Erica Forbes




John Griggs



Bob Scarfe

Apologies for absence: Peter Webb and Richard Honey

There were no Declarations of Interest

Minutes of the Meeting on 20th December 2007 were approved as a true record.

Matters Arising from Previous Minutes

There has been no further contact from the school.  The Clerk had written to the Church Office to update the contact details in the Parish Magazine, but the details are still incorrect. The hole in the road on the corner of the junction with the Hinxhill-Wye road has not been dealt with, the Clerk is to chase this.  Lawncare had undertaken the verge clearance and the Councillors agreed that the area was much improved.  A salt bin has now been placed at Pickersdane, Wye had asked for it to be replaced with a green one, this is to be done before the cold weather starts next winter.

Trees on Parish Council owned land

The Chairman reported that he had had a telephone call from a parishioner reporting a tree at Stonebridge overhanging the road and shading a garden.  The Chairman had consulted Linda Cross, she agreed that cutting the tree back would be alright to do as it was overhanging the road.  She suggested that as the Parish Council have a duty of care as land owners but a policy should be put in place covering tree care on Parish Council land.  

Brook Parish Council, having discussed the matter with an Ashford Borough Council Conservation Officer, has agreed that Brook Parish Council will only undertake any maintenance work on trees on Parish Council owned land when the tree is causing a hazard.

A letter had been received from another parishioner asking for a tree to be cut back on the Parish Council green.  It was agreed that this would not be undertaken as it is not causing a danger to anyone.

Parish Plan Support Grant

The Parish Council could not find anything that they could spend the Parish Plan Support Grant on so it was agreed that the information should be passed to Fiona Williams.

Financial Statement was approved.

Three cheques were written, Lawncare - £200 for clearing the verges, £12.00 for the re-imbursement of putting up the lights and £20 as a donation for the electricity used for the Christmas lights.  A cheque has been received from EDF for £7.54 wayleave. 

Any Other Business

A parishioner had reported mud on the road from the recent farming carried out in the field behind the church.  It was agreed that the Clerk would ask Kent Highways to write to Mr Mitchell, the farmer to ask him to clear up the mud on the road.

The horse signs requested are still not up, the Clerk was asked to chase this.

Bob Scarfe suggested planting some bulbs in the village next autumn.

The Clerk was asked to find out if it is possible to have a dog fouling notice put up along Nats Lane and possibly in other places in the village.

The sign at the end of Nats Lane is now broken, the Clerk is to chase this up again.

The Clerk was asked to write to the Highways at KCC to complain about the state of Wye Hill.

The edges of the brook on the road side are eroding.  The Clerk is to contact a Mr Barnett, Cllr Mortiboy has dealt with him before to find out who has a responsibility for the maintenance of the Brook edges.

Erica Forbes reported on a KAPC meeting that she and Jackie Mortiboy had attended recently.  The meeting covered Councillor Indemnity Insurance.  The minutes of the meeting are to be circulated.

The Clerk reported that Richard Boden of Wyecycle would like to come to the next meeting to talk about Wyecycles future plans.  This was agreed and it was suggested that Jonathan White could put something in the paper under Brook nearer the time.

The next meeting was confirmed as Thursday, 20th March 2008.

There being no further business, the Chairman declared the meeting closed.

